
From: Steve Wetherill
To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;

John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org
Subject: Oceano Dunes SVRA air quality
Date: Wednesday, March 21, 2018 11:54:21 PM

It came to my attention today that areas of the Oceano Dunes SVRA are likely to be closed and/or reduced
in size in an attempt to reduce airborne particulate matter that is claimed to originate from the ODSVRA
due to (among other things) vehicular activity.

My wife and I love this SVRA, it is a unique resource in our state, and it would be a terrible shame to see
vehicular access to this public asset reduced or eliminated.

Do we have a clear answer on the impact of marine biological material coming from the ocean on the air
monitoring data? What percentage of dust is coming from the SVRA, do we have facts on this?

From what I have read, there are gaps in the analysis, certain monitoring equipment may not have been
functioning correctly and so data from that equipment may have been omitted from reports, and it feels like
a decision is being forced with inconclusive and potentially incomplete data.

There should be no action taken to close or restrict public vehicular access to the Oceano Dunes SVRA until
we have very clear data supporting whatever action is proposed.

Sincerely

Steve & Elsbeth Wetherill
Lockwood CA 93932
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